Notes from the Community Meeting, Regarding Flooding, on 3rd August 2021

Present: Representatives from Parish Council (Fiona Kenward, Rachel Robinson, Mary Ann Lovegrove, Iain Moir), Borough Councillor Ziggy Trzebinski, Representative from Maidstone Borough Council (Mark Green), Sean Charlton (landowner)
Apologies: Parish Councillors (Matt Lingwood, Bill Stacey, Peter Titchner), Kent County Councillor Shellina Prendergast, Borough Councillor Martin Round, William Tassel (landowner)

1. Fiona Kenward opened the meeting at 19.00. She reported she had received an email from Helen Whately MP offering support
2. Public Session from 19.07 to 20.00. Members of the public spoke. Topic covered included:
a. Ditch clearance
b. Culverts
c. Stream Management
d. Drainage
e. Ponds & leaky dams
f. Road conditions & signage
3. Fiona Kenward reported she had spoken to the Environment Agency. They recommended the National Flood Forum to impacted residents. She had also been in touch with Kent County Council flood team who confirmed they would be undertaking a report due to number of properties affected
4. Ziggy Trzebinski asked if emergency services had been contacted and their response
5. Mark Green suggested the Parish Council should consider drawing up an Emergency Response Plan, Maidstone Borough Council (MBC) can help with this. He confirmed MBC would sweep ditches. He outlined some schemes that are available for flood management projects. He confirmed Kent County Council have provided Yalding Parish Council with “Flood” signs
6. Fiona Kenward made a list of those properties that flooded

Meeting closed 20.40




